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September 11, 2008

2007 AUDIT UPDATE:
The audit is complete and we will be working to schedule the auditors to present it to the council

in the near future.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION PLATS FOR WOODLAND HILLS:
The Osawatomie Planning Commission held a public hearing on the preliminary and final plats
for Woodland Hills Estates. The plats were both approved for recommendation unanimously.
The plats need to be approved and once they are, can be taken to the Register of Deeds to be
filed. The approval of the plat permits Dean Development, LLC to sell the 5 lots on the west
side of the property to the adjoining property owners on Rohrer Heights and also formally
accepts the dedication of rights of way and easements for the public infrastructure.

MUNICIPAL CODE UPDATE:

We are nearing completion of the Osawatomie Municipal Code update. This update (ten years in
the making) incorporates all ordinances changing law in Osawatomie since the last code was
developed in the 1970’s. This update was begun in the mid to late 90’s. Once the staff is
satisfied that the code incorporates everything properly, the League of Kansas Municipalities
will host a “code conference” for the Governing Body to discuss the code with you.

2008 SEWER PROJECT:

Work continues to move forward on the sewer project. On this agenda is Change Order #10 &
#11 that reflects a combined increase of: $57,333.57. As our City Engineer will be present at
this meeting to discuss bids on the additional street work, he will go into more detail at the
meeting as to their purpose, but they primarily involve finalizing the last of the point repairs and
changing one line from a pipe burst line to a reamed/CIPP line. This line needs to be changed
because the existing line rests on a fair amount of rock, with no bedding, and if the line were to
be fully replaced, several trees would need to be removed. We believe this is the best approach
to address the needed line repairs. Once the Change Order is approved, the pay request should
be approved.






COMMERCIAL FOR OSAWATOMIE, KANSAS:

Miami County obtained a grant for marketing itself and its communities in Missouri. This
commercial will (is) running in Missouri. It has a definite time it will end. We have received
one copy, albeit in a format we cannot utilize. Miami County has requested on behalf of
everyone, new copies in formats that we can use to upload to our websites. Once we have
received that copy we will post the commercial on our website.

Respectfully Subgai

Bret Glendening
City Manager




